COVERDALE & COLPITTS CONSULTING ENGINEERS 66 BROADWAY NEW YORK October 19, 1921. Sir Arthur Currie, Principal, McGill University. Montreal, Canada. My dear Sir Arthur: I had to leave Montreal earlier than I expected on account of my mother's illness and did not have an opportunity to call on you to thank you for so many things for which I am indebted to you. It was indeed a "red letter" week for McGill in every respect and will be remembered by all of us as the one great occasion that was designed to bring the graduates together and into closer touch with the University. In that respect alone, it was successful, I believe, beyond anybody's expectations, and it was the concensus of opinion of the men with whom I talked that its success was due to the efforts of your good self. I want also to thank you for conferring upon me the honorary degree of Doctor of Laws. It was an honor to which I had not even dared to aspire and I naturally appreciate it all the more on that account. I believe that from now on, under your guidance, McGill is going to be a bigger factor than ever before in the development of Canada, and that the graduates are anxious to participate with you in creating a bright future for the University. With kindest personal regards, I am Yours very cordially, M. W. Colphon WWC /VN